

Minutes of the Court Place Farm Allotments
Committee meeting, held in ~~Marston Hall~~^{Amesbury Building}, old
Marston on Tuesday 3rd July 1991. The meeting
commenced at 7-35 pm.

Members present:

Mr Sheehan, Mr Robinson, Mr Savin,
Mr Wheable, Mr Jendy, Mr Durham, Mr Cann.

Apologies for absence: none.

Minutes of the last meeting read by Mr
Sheehan and proposed as a true record
by Mr Savin. Seconded by Mr Cann.

Matters arising

Strimmer we now have it
and we are letting members use it by
paying 50p for a tank of petrol. The
machine was proving fairly useful.
Bridge over north boundary ditch. There was
still no news to report regarding this
matter.

Secretary's report

Mr Savin reported that the
Federation was again in operation.

Allotment competition

The first lot of
judging had taken place in June.
Grant money The council have asked where
the money is going.

Mr Savin asked committee opinion on
having a vegetable show next year
after discussion it was felt not on.

Treasurers Report.

Mr Jandy gave a report to committee from printed sheet.

General Account

Sales so far this year £4762-86p same period last year £4563-89p
Balance in Bank £2201-94p monies owing nil.

Rent Account

Rents received for 1st half of year £464-00

Purchase of Strimmer and spares £121-25

This to be refunded by Council

Rent paid to Council £248-55 Balance in Bank. £268-46p.

Deposit Account Present Balance £3150-42

Any Other Business.

Hose pipes only one or two licences had been issued but there were suspicions of illegal use. We would be watching the situation, also any Draught order issued applies to allotments.

Security

The crime prevention officer had met members of the committee and had a one hour talk. He had asked how much did we want to ~~spend~~ spend. He had recommended a notice on the main doors worded no money in this shed. a security light and alarm were thought no good because of the remoteness of our site. Balts were requested on our main doors the side door to be our

only entrance in. There was no cost for this visit by the crime prevention officer.

Proposal from Mr Wheable seconded by Mr Savin that the cost and possibility of increased security be examined vote unanimous Trustees. Mr Conn to be our new Trustee for deed amendment to council in place of Mr Hay.

Cheque signing

This to remain as two named signatures.

Protective clothing it was proposed by Mr Wheable that we purchase protective clothing as required by committee when using Association machinery. Seconded by Mr Shuhari and vote unanimous.

First aid kit

Proposed by Mr Robinson seconded by Mr Savin that a first aid kit be purchased and fixed in a prominent position. Vote unanimous

Mr Durham stated that if he could be trained in the use of the Strimmer and mower he was quite prepared to use it all agreed he could be.

Large mower

We would save our time over the purchase of this as the council may be selling off some machinery.

Rule amendments Proposal from Mr Savin

that as a committee we study rule changes and have a special meeting to discuss the subject at a date to be decided Seconded

by Mr Wheable and vote unanimous
There being no further business the meeting
closed at 9-01 pm the next committee
meeting to be decided at a later date

W Shaker.
(Miss Secretary)

and
subject